
                                                      
From the Editor  
 

In the coming year 
we will celebrate 
both the founding 
and opening of our 
Home.  
 
We would like to 
ask you to be a part 
of our celebration 
and you can be by 
your participation.  
 
If you have any 
fond memories, a 
short story or  
pictures of an event 
or a time spent vis-
iting at the home 
that you feel you 
would want to 
share with us, 
please forward by 
email or send to the 
Editor. 
 
We need your input 
in our History.  
 

You are invited to 
join in our  

celebrations in 
2014. 

 
Myrna Latval 
Editor 

One might find it hard to believe that this photo was taken not 
in Norway but in our own backyard at Normanna. Just imagine 
if the founding members could see what has been created to 
preserve their heritage and culture.  Residents, staff and family 
members all enjoy the patio with its various structures regard-
less of their ethnic backgrounds. 
 
NORWEGIAN OLD PEOPLEôS HOME ASSOCIATION 

ANNIVERSARY IN 2014  
 In 2014 we will be celebrating the 70 th Anniversary of the 
Norwegian Old Peopleôs Home Association.  It will be a time to 
look back and reflect on the founders who had the vision and 
recognized the need for providing a home for those who had 
reached the time in life when they were no longer able to care 
for themselves. With a lot of planning and hard work it took 
from 1944 to 1948 to locate the site that was to be Normanna. 
Once renovations were completed to the mansion that was the 
home built for James Brookes, whose Brookes Woodworking 
Co. Ltd. was one of Burnabyôs first industries, the first guest 
was welcomed on January 14, 1949 and the official opening 
was held on July 14, 1949. 
 
 The home has seen many changes.  Multiple additions 
were added to the existing building through the years.  In June, 
1993 the Minister of Health announced that Normanna would 
be included in the Long Term Care Program. 
                                                          (continued on page 9) 
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A CARING HOME  



I  
t is my privilege and 
pleasure to serve as 
President of the Nor-

manna Board of Directors. 
Normanna has been a 
long standing tradition in 
my family having had two 
uncles previously on the 
Board:  Haakon Soros (a 
founding member) and 
Ludvig Gulbransen.  Our 
families lived close by and 
the home was always a 
familiar sight to us and a 
place where we attended many events. A number of 
our family members, when they were no longer able 
to stay in their own homes, became residents. 
Many of the women (including myself) have been 
and are members of the Ladies Auxiliary. 
 
We welcome Lisa Leslie as our newly elected Board 
member.  Her mother is a resident of Normanna and 
was also an employee at the home for many years.  
Also welcome to Elizabeth ñLilò Iversen who has 
been appointed to the board to fill the position of 
secretary due to the resignation of Thelma Lysne.  
Lil is responsible for the beautiful planters seen in 
the patio and front of the home.  
 
A number of projects have been and are being ad-
dressed. The exterior has just been painted and re-
pairs are going ahead to replace areas of siding 
where rot has occurred.  
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A Message from your Board  This has been a major contract but one that was very 
much needed. A large amount of filling of knotholes and 
cracks had to be done prior to the painting. Thank you to 
volunteer Andy Anderson, our consultant; Frank Korczyk, 
our on site maintenance man; and Pat Courtemanche, our 
Director of Environment; for overseeing this work.  
 
We are now focusing on replacing the interior flooring of 
the home and have started with Sølheim the most urgent. 
Our furnishings are in need of replacement and are the 
highest priority on our fundraising campaign.  
 
Numerous windows have had to be replaced in the heri-
tage house and the job has now been completed.  
 
Thank you to our many volunteers for the hours spent at 
our home with the residents.   
 
We would also like to acknowledge and thank our mem-
bership and donors for the many years of support that 
you have given to Normanna not only by donations but 
also in attending our functions.  
Comments received from other homes attest to the fact 
that there is an awareness of the very strong support  
from our members and donors.  You can and do make a 
difference. 
 
The Board continues to work on accreditation prior to our 
meetings with our Quality Improvement and Education 
Coordinator  to meet and exceed our next accreditation in 
2014. 
                    Myrna (Gulbransen) Latval, President 
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Accreditation Session  

Myrna Latval 
President 
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Events  
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65 th  Annual Garden Party & 65 th  Ladies  
Auxiliary Anniversary Celebration  
 
Our annual Garden Party was celebrated with a great turn-
out of some 160 quests.  We were pleased to  
welcome MP Peter Julian, MLA Raj Chouhan, MLA Jane 
Shin, Gary Begin representing MLA Richard Lee,   
Burnaby Councillors Paul McDonell, Anne Kang and School 
Trustee Mailing Chia and Baljinder Narang.  A number of 
representatives from various Lodges, Churches and Organi-
zations were also present. 
 
Refreshments were served and entertainment was pro-
vided by Peter Williams a favourite of our residents. A 
number of donations were received for our campaign to-
wards the purchase of a bus for our residents.  Thank you 
for your generosity and support.  Special thank you to all 
who helped with the event.        

 
Several presenters of donations for the bus  

                                 Event:   Resident Showcase                                      Date:   Monthly  

Our monthly Resident Showcase continues to be a unique, heart warming and significantly 

special monthly event.  Families and staff work cooperatively together to create a memo-

rable afternoon.  The photo displays of our showcased residents have been  magnificently 

put together by our talented Activity Staff, with the help of family members and loved 

ones, and  are a treasure to behold.  These photo boards are displayed in the front en-

trance for all to see.  The Resident Showcase, the poster boards, the involvement of fam-

ily members and staff help to 

create a sense of community 

within Normanna.  It is an hon-

our and privilege to be able to recognize the lives of 

our wonderful residents.                                

                                         Submitted by Leslie Torresan 

Keri van Gervan, Viking Lodge &  Elizabeth Norris, Norwegian 
Congratulations & greetings from guest politicians                  
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More Events 
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Event:  Cruise Ship Week 
 
Date:    July 22nd-July 26th, 2013 
Ships Ahoy,                                                                                
Residents and staff took part in a 
themed Cruise Ship Week.     Residents 
were encouraged to reminisce about past cruise ship ex-
periences and staff was motivated to re-create a Cruise 
Ship atmosphere. Some highlights of the week included a 
wonderful world wide port to port musical extravaganza by 
Carmen Miranda aka Colleen Durdon. A Captainôs dinner was designed to mirror the 
cruise ship style buffet meals.  Residents were thrilled to experience this unique 
meal style.  Residents also enjoyed the lido deck activities that included shuffle-
board, darts and billiards.  A fun week was had by all.  

Capt. Ivan  

Carmen Miranda  

Lillian F.  

Lani Buffet  

WEDDINGS AT NORMANNA                                      

Our second annual Wedding Vow Renewal Ceremony was held 
on Thursday June 27th. Two couples renewed their vows, one 
couple renewing their vows for the second time.  Reverend Eric 
Krushel presided over the ceremony.  Many children and stu-
dents were involved in the set -up of the celebration and the ac-
tual ceremony, including decorating, acting as ring bearers and 
flower girls and singing.  It was a truly joyous and memorable 
event for all.                                              

Event: Roselinôs Wedding  
Date:  September 14th, 2013 

On Saturday September 14th Roselin, former 
manager of Hospitality Services, and her fiancé 
Tim were married in the Therapeutic Garden.  
A full Wedding Party with ring bearer, flower 
girl, bridesmaid and groomsmen made for a 
magnificent venue.  Roselin was glowing in her 
gorgeous wedding dress and her husband 
beamed.  Over one hundred guests attended 
including family, friends, staff and residents.  
We wish Roselin and Tim all of the best.                                                                                                                   
Leslie Torresan,  
Manager of Recreational & Volunteer Services 



As I sit in my office and look out my window, I am forever awed by the beauty 
and significance of the Fall Season.  The changing of the leaves from green to 
spectacular colors of yellow, vibrant orange and fluorescent red should make us 
stop and take in the brilliance of Mother Nature.  It is also a time where families 
gather for the traditional Thanksgiving Dinner, and there is a true comfort to 
know that our staff at Normanna continues to embrace these traditions and in-
corporate them into the daily "routines" of our residents.  
 
This Fall also holds a very special meaning as it will be forever remembered as 
the highly anticipated, long realized dream of so many dedicated and determined 
Politicians, Board Members, Health Sector Officials, and last but not least, our 
loyal Dania Home Society members - The Ground Breaking Ceremony held 
on October 4th, 2013 on the lawn of Dania property . The evidence of 
construction around us helped to create a feeling of excitement and anticipation 
which is now moving full steam ahead with the hopes of opening its doors in 
December 2014 just in time for next Christmas.  This has been a long time coming for our beloved residents to 
have the opportunity to move into a brand new home; what a thrill!  One much deserved.  The New Dania 
Home will be built up to ñstate of the artò health care standards.  
 
The goal of ScandiaCare also moves forward This Fall.  An exciting component is the implementation of inter 
facility (Dania/Normanna/Swedish) activities which will consist of monthly bingo tournaments, crib and/or 
bridge tournaments, possibly even a singles dance.  Each site will take turns to host this event, and will allow 
for opportunities to pursue past leisure interests, instill feelings of anticipation and excitement for an upcoming 
event, meet new friends and possibly re-connect with old ones, promote feelings of independence and provide 
opportunities for our seniors to maintain their connection with the community.  This goal would be much eas-
ier to achieve if we had our own bus but in the mean time we will work with Handi -dart.  I would like to thank 
our members for their donations towards the Bus Campaign.  Slowly but surely, we feel confident that with 
your support, the purchase of the ScandiaCare Bus looks positive. 
Have a safe and enjoyable holiday season.                     Respectfully submitted ï Margaret Douglas-Matthews 

Executive Director 
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Executive Directorôs Report  
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The Normanna Board of Directors congratulates Dania on the ground breaking ceremony and the moving 
ahead on the building of their new Dania Home.   

Margaret Douglas-Matthews 
Executive Director 


